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AESC MEETING MINUTES

December 4, 2013

CALL TO ORDER @ 11:25am

ATTENDEES: Allison Chamberlayne, Debbie Rapp, Holly Scherer, Jackie Caldwell, Karen Anderson, Anita Link, Connie Semonite, Glenda Hudson, Vicky Groniger

LOCATION: The home of Debbie Rapp, 212-B Lee Ave, Ft Myer

MINUTES APPROVAL:  The minutes for the November board meeting were emailed to the board on November 12, 2013. A motion was made by Jackie and seconded by Anita. The minutes were unanimously approved. 

PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler - not present, Debbie Rapp conducted the meeting

· Thanks to Anita and Allison for refreshments

· Happy Birthday Holly, Joan, Priscilla and Vicki.

· Book collection is ongoing... No one had books or had anything to add

· Kathy has suggested making a $25 donation to AEMA in memory of Steven Wright. Motion passed.

HONORARY ADVISORS: 

Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present

CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger) –present, no report
Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton) – not present

Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell) – present
VICE-PRESIDENT: Rosemary Davis – not present, report emailed
· Botanical gardens address 100 Maryland Ave SW, Washington, DC 2002 for the afternoon outing. No one present is planning on attending. In the future we would like to send reminders to the general membership and the board of planned activities. Keep in mind the release of the Castle Gram and the relationship to the event.
· Rosemary has looked into various sites for the February wine tasting and she is getting the numbers together to see which venue would be most feasible. Again, keep in mind the fact there is no Castle Gram. We need clarification of this fact. What other opportunities would we have to advertise the wine tasting? Suggestions were to do an abbreviated version with the Wine Tasting.
· Need to discuss admission price to the event. This is dependent on the hostess.

· Let's have a venue set by 20 Dec 2013
SECRETARY: Allison Chamberlayne – no report

TREASURER: Debbie Rapp

1.  Transactions:  Checks (5), Deposits (2), PayPal Transfers (4), Bank (Debit) Card (0), 1x Adjustment (1).

2.  Financial Status
Opening Balance:

$17,147.42



Income:


$  1,435.02



Expenses:

$  3,659.62
       
Ending Balance:

$14,923.12  (as of 11/30/13)


W&M Petty Cash:

$      200.00


PayPal Contingency:

$        29.70 (this explained below)

3.  Changes to Financial Reporting Form:

Income:

Added:

AEMA

Deleted:
AEA


  Expenses:



    Added:  
AEMA PayPal Fee






Membership PayPal Fee






Ways & Means PayPal Fee

Additional:



    Added:

PayPal Contingency

Additions:

AEMA:  Initially reported Cocktail Party Donations deposit.  However, with the addition of the “Donation” button on PayPal, will remain on reporting form.

PayPal Fees (AEMA, Membership and Ways & Means):  Track expenses

PayPal Contingency:  W&M requested that approximately $30.00 remains in PayPal account at all times – to decrease issues with mailings or potential transactions.    

Deletions:

AEA:  Any income from AEA should be reported under “Welfare/Service”- no need for AEA site.

4.  Membership:  

Reimbursed S. Wright $25.00 for double payment of dues via PayPal

7 paid Memberships for November (1 extra Redbook)  

101 paid Memberships to date for Membership year (13 extra Redbooks). 
5.  AEMA Donations:

· AESC will pick up the PayPal fee for donations made to AEMA. Without this, when there is donation, then a small portion is taken for the PayPal fee. For example, if $25 is donated, $1.03 is taken by PayPal as a fee for their service. If AESC absorbs the fee, the entire donation goes to scholarships and the donor gets recognition for their full donation.  Treasurer discussed this course of action with President and AEMA Chairperson.   There have been 3 PayPal donations to date.

· A donation was made for $750.00 from Welfare/Service (AEA Annual Fundraiser Mailings) Debbie will send Holly the name and contact information for a thank you

· A donation for $25.00 was made by AESC in memory of CSM(R) Michael Buxbaum. A motion was made by Holly to make a $25 donation to AEMA In memory of LTG(R) Elvin R. Heiberg. Anita seconded the motion. Motioned passed.

6.  Cocktail Party –AAR:

Reimbursement for 2 bottles of wines for $17.00.  Bringing Event expenses to $488.56.
Treasurer OLD BUSINEES:

1. Petty Cash – W&M:  Deposited $100.00 (monies found) into petty cash.  Total monies in petty cash are $200.00.  Managed by W&M Chairperson.

2. PayPal:  Continue to have glitches in notification of any kind of payments – to Membership Chairperson and Treasurer.  Webmaster and W&M are receiving notifications.  Issue began o/a 16 OCT 13.  Webmaster working issue. 

Please submit receipts to the Treasurer by December 2013.
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer 

· Trying to get account # 4-56-9 back up to $13K. Should be done by the end of the year.

· Cannot withdraw money from money markets until they mature.

· Need $2700 to fulfill contracts of GKM. Kathy is assisting Holly on reaching out to the Morris family.

· Thank you Kathy and Debbie for all your help this past month in getting the finances straight and the deposits in the bank. 
· All donation letters have been written, as well as memorial letters.

· Our focus from this point is the Scholarships. 
· Information went out via Laura Putnam:

· Castle Gram

· Engineer Blast – Bill Arthur

· Publicity – via Glenda Hudson – Jack ONeill and any newspapers

· Need help in getting the information up on the webpage. Only Susan has access. Kathy said she would speak to Susan via email. Holly will speak to Kathy today and try to get this resolved I the next two days.

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam, not present, no report
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley, not present, report emailed

· Plans continue to meet in January 2014 to begin work on review and revision of the Constitution and Bylaws. Date to be determined.

· Volunteers to assist with the word-smithing/editing are:  Kathy Moakler, Anita Link, Connie Semonite, Roz Riley. Could use one more volunteer for the committee, please.
· ALL board members, please review the C&B. Pay particular attention to YOUR section in the Bylaws.  

· Please submit suggestions for editing, revisions to me (rileyroz@hotmail.com).  

It would be helpful if you labelled the subject line:

AESC - C&B Revision 2014

Your insights and perspectives are greatly appreciated.

MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell 

Final totals will be ready next month. Half of the memberships have been done through Paypal. Thanks to everyone especially Susan who made this new process happen.

Jackie had several membership mysteries that were shared and resolved. Confusion came from early Paypal/membership application mismatches. Thanks to all those who helped with the detective work.
Redbook is at the printers

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers – not present, no report

NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson, No report
WEBMASTER: Susan Wright – not present, No report

FACEBOOK: Elizabeth Hill – not present, No report

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, report emailed

· The December Castle Gram was received and forwarded to membership on December 3, 2013.  Additionally, 11 copies were made and sent as well.  Mailing seals were purchased for $9.53.  Copying costs were $20.99 for this month.

· Circulation expenses for September, October and November are as follows:

· September - $16.96 for copies; $3.41 for envelopes

· October - $18.44 for copies; $79.20 for postage

· November - $23.32 for copies; $4.40 for postage

· I forwarded the Castle Ball invite from USACE – HQ to membership.

RESERVATIONS: Anita Link

Lynda is looking for a new evite system.

WAYS AND MEANS: Connie Semonite

· Castle boutique was open at the Humphries Building Friday November 13. $826 was raised.

· Website continues to be updated. It is a high maintenance web site. Maybe in the future a person could be dedicated to working the web site.

· The next sale will be13 Dec, 10am-2pm at HQ. Vicki volunteered to help. Connie will have several items prepackaged and ready to give such as travel coffee much filled with candy and wrapped with a bow.

· William and Morris notecards are still on her to do list. No information has been found. Pease help with this project.

· Inventory - Connie has spent her entire budget. She will wait through the end of the year and evaluate her needs. If we want more inventory, we need a vote. There is no board meeting in January so the possibility of an email vote was discussed.
· We were invited to set up at the Castle Ball, Connie and her husband don't think they can both attend the ball and work the table that night. So we will not be having a sale. The board supports this decision and we are all looking forward to a fun relaxing event!
· Family readiness conference - it's a small conference and not the typical castle boutique customer. This conference is not advertised in the newsletter, but we might consider advertising our presence. The intent would be to alert spouses and hope they will ask their spouses attending the conference to make a purchase. 

· As far as the web site is concerned, Connie can not offer a discount

· May 14, 2014 SAME conference. We will discuss in the New Year.

· Tervis tumblers are very popular. Will probably will not get more until summer.

WELFARE/SERVICES:  Mollie O’Neill, not present, No Report
PUBLICITY: Glenda Hudson –

· There have been several events lately.... Send Glenda pictures!

· Glenda noticed that the pages of last years book are falling out. Do we want to continue the electronic book? The board feels that yes, we should continue, but we need to contact Shutterfly about the book condition. Or try a different vendor. 

· Let's designate people to take pictures at events Glenda doesn't attend. Glenda should ask for help (send out an email)- before an event she can not attend.

· Glenda will advertise the castle boutique events and scholarship applications

KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert  - not present, No report
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh – not present

Jackie added that we have an updated list for the Fairfax. Thanks to Kay Burlin! This is the second year she has done this for us

KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah – not present, No report
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners/ Pat O’Neill – not present, No report

OLD BUSINESS: 


ONGOING: 


COMPLETED:

NEW BUSINESS:  

DATES TO REMEMBER:

Castle Ball – Jan 31 2014

Knollwood Bake Sale - Mar 2014 (TBD)

AEMA Brunch – Apr/May 2014(TBD)

ADJOURNMENT:       The meeting was adjourned at 1:10pm
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: February 5, 2014




Hostess: 







Refreshments: 

Respectfully submitted,

Allison Chamberlayne

AESC Secretary 2013-2014
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